11.

FERRY ROAD — PARKING RESTRICTION

Officer responsible
City Streets Manager

Author
Lorraine Wilmshurst, Area Engineer, Linwood, DDI 371-1662

Corporate Plan Output: On Street Management

The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to approve the installation of a time limit parking

restriction in Ferry Road.

There are some problems occurring with the increase in activity at Jade Stadium. The section of
Ferry Road from dairy near Leydon Street to Mathesons Road is being parked out all day and the
small businesses in this block suffering a major downtown in business.

At present there is a P5 at anytime outside the dairy. The dairy owner has been consulted and has no
problem with the P5 being removed and a P10 parking restriction being placed from Leydon Street to
Mathesons Road. This restriction would suit all the businesses along this stretch of road.

Recommendations: 1.

Chairman’s

That the P5 at anytime on the north side of Ferry Road commencing
at a point 7 metres from its intersection with Leydon Street and
extending in an easterly direction for 36 metres be removed.

That the parking of vehicles be restricted to 10 minutes at anytime on
the north side of Ferry Road commencing at a point 7 metres from its
intersection with Leydon Street and extending in an easterly direction
for a distance of 56 metres.

Recommendation: That the officer's recommendation be adopted.




